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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium

March 22, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Deidre Breslin, Jim Clynes, Sarah Chu, Lorraine Johnson, Daniel Quart, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider,  Debbie Teitelbaum, 
Community Board Members (Excused): Lori Boris, George Fuchs, Helene Simon 
Public Member (Excused): Lori Levin 
Total Attendance: 15
A. Sarah Chu Report on Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) 
There are two major concerns for our community district: 
1) the new home for PS 151, which has two more school years left on their lease with the Catholic Church for our Lady of Good Council Building.  The first choice is to remain there and the school’s second choice is to move into the Richard R. Green School.  (It came to our attention at the very end of the meeting that the lease calls for an option for Department of Education (DOE) to buy the building at 18 months.  According to Elizabeth Rose there is no purchase option in the lease.) This will be explored with Elizabeth Rose and reported back to committee.) Ms. Rose said we should check back with her for our September meeting for a report on the status of the permanent home for PS 151.
2) The establishment of the new PS 267.  The new principal will be Madea McEvoy, a former teacher at PS 6 and is a literacy expert.  This school will be housed in PS 158 temporarily and the two principals have an excellent working relationship. 

Rezoning was also discussed by Sarah and Elizabeth Rose.  CECD2 is working to get the birth rate figures for our Community District 8 (CD8) by block. They have 2008 and part of 2009.  They are working with an NYU statistical professor to help see where the projected increases will occur so that the appropriate suggestions can be given to the DOE on rezoning.
Elizabeth Rose, DOE, said this was an extremely involved process and could be approached in different ways. A) To redraw the lines so the fewest number of blocks would be affected. B) A student with one address could possibly have two different choices of schools. C) Use the concept to rezone considering racial and economic equality. She said the CECD2 process for rezoning was innovative and that the DOE would work collaboratively with them to reach a solution that makes the most sense.

The capacity and location of the permanent home for PS 151 may also have some effect on the rezoning plans.
B. Continuing Discussion with Elizabeth Rose of Department of Education—Office of Portfolio 
1. Sept. 2010—If overcrowding exists in September, explain the Lottery Process/Wait Lists including timeline/dates.

On March 12th the intake process (parents go to their zoned schools to put their child’s name on the list for that school) ended. March 22nd the letters went out to parents telling them if their child received a seat at their school of choice.  Parents have until April 23 to reply and advise the school if their child will be attending.  This year DOE created a new random order selection process for the first time for each school. Last year it was the end of June before all parents had acceptances for their children, with this new system it is expected to be May.  In-zone Siblings always get first preference for seating at a school. After counting those children the next group of zoned children are selected and notified they have been accepted to the school. The balance of the children are selected and ranked by number for the Wait List.  During the process some parents decide if they are going to make other arrangements such as going to a Gifted & Talented (G&T) school, private school, moving etc., thereby allowing the principal to offer seats to those on the waiting list in their ranked order. People who move to the district or apply after this process is completed go to the bottom of the Wait List. As of today the following schools appear to have the approximate number of children on Wait Lists, although these numbers are not firm and fluctuate on a weekly basis:

PS 290- 67 to 92.  This school may have a 5th kindergarten class next year, depending on how


many 1st graders go on to 2nd grade. If there is a substantial drop off, there 



may be room to create another kindergarten class in September 2010. 


PS 198-
 None.

PS 158-
None.      With East Side Middle School moving out the school will have its full 


complement of cluster rooms and no Wait List is expected.

PS 183-
50.

PS 151-
This year the school will have a fourth kindergarten class to accept the children from that zone.  Children zoned for PS 151 and are attending public school kindergarten elsewhere, can transfer to 1st grade if there is an opening.

PS 59-
20.
(Number is not confirmed).

PS 6-
50.

PS 267
This is the new incubator school temporarily located at PS 158, which will have 3 kindergarten classes that will not exceed 25 students per class, as is the rule for all kindergartens in NYC. This school will eventually be moving to its permanent home on East 63 Street between 2nd and 3rd Avenues. The parents who are Wait Listed from PS 290, 183, 59 can automatically apply to this school.  After April 23rd the new principal, Ms. McEvoy, will be conducting three open house tours of the school.  Parents can see the part of the school their children will be attending and get a chance to meet the principal. This school will have its own entrance on the 78th Street side of the building. The schedule for shared facilities such as the cafeteria still needs to be worked out between the two principals. By May acceptances will be known for this school and it is hoped that Principal McEvoy will start meeting with the core parents whose children will be attending the school.  Samantha Kaplan, Principal of PS 151, has volunteered to help with this effort.  The idea is to replicate the procedure that was in place when PS 151 started and by the time the school opened the PTA was up and running and the parents were “on board” with the teachers and curriculum.

Every Wait Listed parent in our CD will have an offer for a kindergarten seat for their child by May. This offer will be based on who is located closest to the available seats.  Besides the new PS 267; there may be some seats available in the new 4th kindergarten class at PS 151; as well as PS 198, which tradionally has children from outside the zone and outside of our CD, as the space available is not filled. If there is still not enough seats parents will maybe offered the choice of Ella Baker, which is not a District 2 school but is located in our CD.
By June the parents who have applied for G&T programs will be notified.  It has been decided to start a G&T program as part of PS 198. These children would be attending PS 198 and it would not be part of the Lower Lab G&T School, which is housed in PS 198 building.  Since many of the children in our community test into the G&T program and would rank this school as #1, and because it would be a neighborhood school, it is felt this would also alleviate some of the overcrowding at the kindergarten level. When parents accept openings in the G&T program they may remain on the waitlist at the zoned school.  This year most of the students at Lower Lab live in our CD. Ms Rose will get back to us on the information on the G&T program on Roosevelt Island—number of students and their geographic make up.(After the meeting Ms. Rose gave us the following information on PS 217 G&T on RI—there is one class of 14 students in K;  8 from District 2, 7 of them from Roosevelt Island, 1 student from PS 151 zone.  All others from Queens.)


Schools will maintain waitlists until October 31st. Wait Lists remain in effect in order of ranking, as long as parents do not withdraw their names from the list. If there is an opening from 1st to 5th grades and the parents leave their names on the wait list permanently (and in order of ranking) and there is room for them in the upper classes they may transfer to their zoned school at that time, assuming the family has been enrolled in a public school in the meantime. Once the Wait List is created, children from private schools, nursery schools or who recently moved to the district go to the bottom of the Wait List.

2.
Is it too soon to ask about what will happen with the space at PS 158 once PS 267 moves to its permanent home?




Yes.

3.
Criteria for G&T Schools
Children who test in the 90th Percentile or above can rank in order of preference the G&T program they wish to attend.  Children who test in the 97th Percentile are eligible to go to one of three special schools in Manhattan or can choose any of the G&T programs.  These also are ranked in order of preference. Then a matching process completed by the DOE occurs and the parents are notified by June.  The only exception is when a qualified sibling applies and he/she is given preference. 
C. Update on Teaching Assistant in the classroom.

A continued discussion was had by the committee concerning the role and funding of the teaching assistant in the classroom.  The position and the critical role that is plays is currently in jeopardy based on the lack of PTA funding and opposition from the Teachers Union.  It was thought that the committee had previously passed a resolution regarding this issue; however a search of the committee's minutes reflected that the committee had not.  Therefore it was agreed to draft a resolution. The committee unanimously passed the following resolution:


WHEREAS the matter of the Teaching Assistant in the classroom has been discussed by the DOE and the UFT during one meeting, and

WHEREAS the matter has yet to be resolved thereby depriving our students and teachers of the benefits afforded by the presence of the Teaching Assistant in the classroom, and

WHEREAS there have been no further meetings scheduled by the Department of Education or the United Federation of Teachers to discuss this subject,

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Community Board 8 strongly urges this matter to be resolved expeditiously by the Department of Education.
THEREFORE BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that until the status of the Teaching Assistant is resolved that the position remain the same for the school year 2010- 2011, as it is for the current school year.
Vote:  8-0-0    (Breslin, Clynes, Chu, Johnson, Quart, J. Schneider, B. Schneider, Teitelbaum)
D. Future Meetings


April: Presentation by Jamie Smarr on the new PS 59 and Art and Design at 56th Street and 2nd Avenue & Update on East Side Middle School 


May: FORUM on Internet Safety joint with the Public Safety Committee



June: Schedule the meeting earlier in the month and ask the new principal from PS 267 to be the 




guest speaker.  Follow up on issues from the March meeting.

 


July and August:  There will be no summer meetings unless an urgent matter should arise.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider
Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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